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May 2024

Dear Parents/Carers
Term 5 in any school, Primary or Secondary, is not one without its challenges or sense of occasion. Just as our Primary colleagues embark on SATS testing, two weeks ago our own Year 11 students took to the exams hall for the first time for real. The approach of this year’s group has been nothing short of exemplary and we’re extremely proud of the maturity they’ve shown. They’ve been incredibly well supported by staff here and by systems and processes designed to hone their revision opportunities. However, it still takes grit and a significant shift in personal resilience to rise to the occasion; our students have risen indeed.

One of our most experienced external invigilators who has worked in many schools, locally and nationally, has described our students as ‘exceptional’ and ‘the best [he’s] ever seen here or anywhere’. The proof, as they say, will be in the pudding on results day in August, but as a small interim token of our appreciation and acknowledgement of their efforts, we hope they enjoyed an extra 30-minute break today with an ice cream to end the term.  

In other news:

· A recent staff survey was conducted to review behavior, relationships, and school culture.  Parents and carers will no doubt be aware of some of the significant changes that have been implemented this year at Maidenhill to improve the quality of education; to ensure Maidenhill remains a kind and caring school, whilst also ensuring it is a place of undisturbed learning, where all students can thrive unimpinged by a smaller minority.  Below are some highlights where staff agreed or strongly agreed.  Above all else, the survey showed our new approach was working; that it was kind, and that students were benefitting from clear boundaries known by all.

· We celebrate positive behaviour = 96% (up from 69% in 2023)

· Pupils follow the school rules = 99% (significantly up on 2023)

· The mobile phone ban has improved student behavior (93%) and focus (90%)
· The ‘Door in 4’ policy has improved student punctuality to lessons (97%)
· The Community Leader morning welcome routines have had a positive start to the day (98%).
· Year 10 students appear to be following in their older peers’ footsteps as this term has also hosted their end of year exams.  For the first time these have taken place in the exams hall and again, students have been exceptional in their approach.  I’m also delighted to now be able to share with parents that every single student in the year group (100%) has now secured a work experience placement during the week commencing Monday 24th June.   Speaking with our company responsible for risk assessing external placements, they’ve described this level of participation as very rare, and I’m delighted the education of our students will be enriched by experiencing the world of work.

· This term has seen so many other positive steps and improvements ready for September, including a review of rewards and new opportunities for student leadership; the creation of a new science laboratory to support increased practical work; the beginnings of our new Year 10 curriculum with further courses offered including iMedia and Dance; the introduction of Spanish for the first time in Year 7, and the building of a brand new website to ensure our community near and far hears about our incredible school.

I could of course go on, and I pledge to write again before the end of the year with further details of how the school will move forward next year.  For now, take care, and we again wish ‘Godspeed’ to all the staff and students travelling today to Paris. Bon voyage!

Yours sincerely
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Andy Hunter

Head Teacher 
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